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.  
ENVISION ARLINGTON FISCAL RESOURCES TASK GROUP 

Meeting Minutes 7:30 PM 12/19/19 Rev 2 
 

Senior Center, Mural Room 
  
ATTENDEES: Gordon Jamieson (Co-Chair), David Garbarino(Co-Chair), Michael DeLisi, Jonathan Haughton, 
Brian Hasbrouck, Heather Remoff, Pete Howard (Secretary), Director Department Planning and Community 
Development (DPCD) Jenny Raitt 
 
IINTRODUCTIONS:  The group welcomed Jenny and introduced themselves. 
 
NEW GROWTH:  Gordon reviewed the group’s interest in the calculation of the new growth figure used to 
develop the Town’s budget for the following year.  New growth is closely related to the town’s development 
that, in turn, is one of Jenny’s concerns. 
 
DPCD:  Jenny described her department’s organization, personnel, and many tasks.  She answered many 
questions from the group. She uses Arlington’s Master Plan (AMP) as an ongoing agenda for development.  
Some of the topics she covered were: 
 
ZONING RECODIFICATION was a high priority of the AMP.  The zoning bylaw was completely rewritten for 
clarity while attempting to make no functional changes.  The new bylaw was accepted by the Redevelopment 
Board (ARB) in 2018 and has been in use since then. 
 
INCREASED DENSITY: The ARB proposed a series of zoning changes that would have encouraged a more 
productive use of Mass Ave & Broadway through replacing the generally low buildings with higher, mixed use 
ones.  Jenny reviewed the resistance from Town Meeting that followed.  She noted that people in other towns 
have similar feelings. She noted that the goals of affordable housing and economic development are 
intertwined and tended to confuse people. 
 
ARLINGTON HEIGHTS:  The DPCD has developed a preliminary plan for redevelopment of the Heights. See 
“Arlington Heights Neighborhood Action Plan” on the Town’s website.  Some zoning changes may be required 
but, if so, may not be ready for the Special Town Meeting in the fall.   
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       
REDEVELOPMENT IN ARLINGTON:  The process for gaining approval is at least several months longer than 
elsewhere.  There is very little vacant land.  Mixed use development is currently economically unattractive.  
Jenny led a lively discussion of a possible development of town owned land including Russell Common. 
 
THE group thanked and applauded Jenny. 
 
ORDER OF ARTICLES IN WARRANT:  Gordon thanked Pete for his help in conducting face-to-face interviews 
with 3 members of the select board, the Moderator, the Select Board Administrator, the chair of the ARB, the 
Director of DPCD, and the Town Manager.  On 11/18/19 the Board voted unanimously to change the order so 
ARB articles would not go first as the FRTG recommended. 
 
NEW GROWTH RECORDS:  Mike provided assessor property cards of 5 different properties along with his 
commentary on his data search (Ref 1).  He believes he has found evidence that substantial additions were 
completed but that the property assessment was not affected.  He asked the group to review his work using 
the guidelines provided last month by Sandy Pooler.  The group agreed to do this before the end of the year.  
After FRTG approval, Gordon & Mike will report back to Sandy as requested. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 9:00. 
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Next mtg Jan 16, 2020 
Meetings monthly - 3rd Thursdays 7:30 PM - Usually in the Senior Center 
 
Ref 1 The search for new growth. 
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